
Pulpit Announcements 
Twenty-Fourth Sunday in Ordinary Time 

September 13, 2020 
 
 

• The charitable portion of our tithe this weekend will go to the Catholic 
University of America. This is an annual collection of the US 
Bishops. 

 
• The flowers in the sanctuary are in honor of Jim and Susan Cronley’s 

29th Wedding Anniversary. Happy Anniversary! 
 

• Due to my annual retreat, we will not have Confessions and daily 
Masses this coming week at the parish. All other events are still 
happening: the Rosary, daily devotions, Adoration on Monday 
evening and Tuesday-Wednesday afternoons, the Wednesday Bible 
Study, and our Daily Briefings. Thank you to Deacon Doc, Tom 
Heath, and our Rosarians for making this happen! 

 
• Please be sure to use the “charlestondiocese” email addresses for 

communication with staff. We don’t use any other email addresses. 
We don’t want to lose any of your correspondences to us! 

 
• The Bishop announced this past week that Father Javier Heredia, 

former pastor of Saint Catherine’s Parish (down Highway 521), has 
been cleared of any and all charges relating to allegations of sexual 
misconduct with a minor. After a two-year investigation, local 
authorities have now cleared him. He will return to priestly ministry 
soon. 

 
• 11:00 AM Mass only: We gratefully acknowledge the presence of the 

Women-to-Women fellowship. These are the many holy widows of 
our parish who selflessly and joyfully support and serve our 
community. Thank you, Holy Women! 

 


